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________________________________________________________________________________________
Introduction

This document provides a summary of the status of some standards being developed for connecting external devices generally and mobile phones specifically to vehicles. This document is provided for information.

Status of SAE IDB Standards

The SAE IDB (Society of Automotive Engineers, ITS Data Bus) specifications are being modified to run on CAN 2.0B controller as well as a UART/RS485 physical layer.  The revisions will be ready for ballot by the end of May, 1999. This standard will include a connector definition. 

The connector that is being standardized is the one on the vehicle’s wiring harness, not the connector on the device being plugged in.  

It is expected that there will be a drop cable from the device to the vehicle’s connector, so the device’s connector can be whatever the device manufacturer wishes.

Status of TIA Standards

The TIA (Telecommunications Industry Association) TR45.1.4 committee has developed a standard (in ballot) for connecting cellular phones to vehicles. 

Work is underway by the SAE IDB Committee, AMIC (Automotive Multimedia Interface >Consortium), and TIA to try to define one standard connector.

The TIA specification is being revised to include the IDB as the data port for the cellular phone to vehicle interface. 

The TIA connector adds further pins for the microphone, speakers, power, gnd, mute, ignition sense, and RF for remote antenna.  

It is expected that there will be a drop cable from the phone’s connector to the vehicle’s connector.

